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Dear Parents, Guardians and Staff: 

 

The health and safety of our students, staff and their families is our highest priority. 

 

The global pandemic COVID-19 is moving quickly and its impact on British Columbians is 

growing. 

 

We have followed the direction – 
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The ministry will also work with the Ministry of Advanced Education, Skills and Training and 

with post-secondary institutions on admissions and the smooth transition of graduating students 

in this extra-ordinary year. 

 

We will continue to work in consultation with our education partners as we plan for ongoing 

learning, including frequent contact with school districts to ensure we work through this together 

as plans are developed. 

 

This is a very challenging time in B.C. and around the world. Please take necessary preventative 

measures to keep you and your families healthy. If you think you have symptoms the Ministry of 

Health has developed an online self-assessment tool at covid19.thrive.health. If you do have 

symptoms you can call 8-1-1 to pre-arrange health testing. While symptomatic, self-isolate. 

 

The province has a launched a new non-medical information line for British Columbians who 

have questions about COVID-19: 1-888-COVID19. Phone lines are open 7 days a week from 

7:30 AM to 8 PM, and information is available in more than 110 languages.  

 

These measures are temporary. But we must act together and act now to prevent the further 

spread of COVID-19. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Rob Fleming 

Minister 

 

 

